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HB 3075 will do nothing to reduce criminal access to firearms. I am an honorably 

retired Oregon law enforcement officer. I’m my nearly two decades in law 

enforcement I learned that no law will stop evil. Evil cannot be legislated.  For 

example murder is against the law yet those bent on committing the act do so 

regardless of the law. I also learned that law abiding citizens who have the right to 

self defense should not have their rights stripped from them. We already have 

background checks in Oregon. This permit is simply more useless government 

overreach that will do nothing to stop criminals from obtaining and possessing the 

firearms they want.  I respectfully request that this bill be dismissed from 

consideration.  It clearly infringes upon the rights of law abiding citizens.  Thank you.  


